
CITY OF HAYWARD, SAWYER COUNTY, WISCONSIN 
NOTICE 

The City of Hayward intends to solicit assistance from the Department of Defense’s Innovative 
Readiness Training Program (IRT).  The assistance will include clearing, grubbing, and leveling 
berms and low areas.  With this project, leveled areas need to have ample drainage for the wet 
seasons.  All work will need to be completed within the limits of the blueprints provided by the 
City of Hayward with observation of any underground utilities which will be marked at a 
responsibility of the City of Hayward.  The proposed assistance will take place at 16956 US 
Highway 63 in Hayward, Wisconsin within the Spring 2025 and end of Fall 2025 time frame.  
Construction contractors, labor unions, or private individuals who have questions or who wish to 
voice opposition to military assistance for this project may contact Anthony T Weber Sergeant 
First Class, WIARNG Operations NCO 829th EXCC at Anthony.t.weber.mil@army.mil or 
(715)682-6044 no later than thirty (30) days after the first publication of this notice.  Persons not 
filing comments within the time frame noted will be considered to have waived their objections 
to military assistance for this project. 
Lisa Poppe, City Clerk 


